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News from the 

Commodore   
2017 Had a Great Kick 

Start  

With balmy weather still with 

us, the ANSA 2017 sailing 

season began with the first 

membership meeting of the 

year.  Held at an old favorite, 

the Bay Room on the Naval 

Station Grounds, members 

arrived to share 

conversations, pot luck 

contributions, and listen  to an 

exciting recollection of sailing 

around Croatia.   

 

Figure 1: It was Difficult to Chose 

with so Many Tasty Contributions  

Members brought salads, hot 

main courses, and a variety of 

vegetable dishes to share. A 

tasty collection of dessert 

items helped to settle us down 

for a cruise around the 

Mediterranean with Jim 

Openshaw, David Wilson, 

and Jim Makin as tour guides.  

The ports of call were 

beautiful, the stories shared 

were captivating, and all -in-

all a great way to begin 

dreaming of the sailing season 

to begin.  The season starts in 

a short 45 days.  

 

Figure 2: Catching Up with Old 

Friends at the January Potluck  

Be sure to read the Rear 

CommodorÌɯÖÍɯ3ÙÈÐÕÐÕÎɀÚɯ

update on training plans for 

the upcoming season.   

Figure 3:  Listening as the 

Commodore Discusses Future  

Plans 
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We also include in this 

newsletter an opportunity for 

members to members to select 

the ANSA Foundation as your 

charitable organization when 

buying on Amazon .  See the 

pop-out on AmazonSmile for 

more information.   

This month we host the new 

Annapolis Harbor Master as 

our speaker, who will discuss  

what it means to be a Harbor 

Master.  As with last month, 

our February presentation is 

preceded by potluck and 

conversation.   

 

February Guest 

Speaker ð 

Annapolis Harbor  

Master    

 

Figure 4: View from the Annapolis 

Harbormaster's Office  

Who woulËÕɀÛɯÎÐÝÌɯÛÏÌÐÙɯÌàÌ-

teeth to work with this view 

out their window.  The 

Annapolis Harbor  Master 

only had to prove impeccable 

capabilities.  She did this with 

aplomb!   

In October, 2016, the City of 

Annapolis welcomed a new 

harbor master. The harbor 

master was announced on the 

Monday when the Navy 

celebrated its birthday and 

when the United States Naval 

Academy was honoring 

Women in Service.  Ms. Beth 

,ÈÜÒɯÉÌÊÈÔÌɯ ÕÕÈ×ÖÓÐÚɀɯfirst 

woman Harbor Master!   

,Úȭɯ,ÈÜÒɀÚɯ×ÙÖÍÌÚÚÐÖÕÈÓɯ

experience includes numerous 

positions with the Maryland 

Natural Resources Police 

Department from October 

1998 through March of 2016 as 

she moved up the ranks from 

Officer to Lieutenant.  

While working with the 

Natural Resources Police 

Department, Ms. Mauk 

supervised and administered 

operational activities for the 

Marine Maintenance Section 

and taught classes in Boating 

Law, Regulation, Citation and 

Warning Issuance. During the 

merger of the Maryland 

Natural Resources Police and 

the Maryland Forest and Park 

Service, she supervised the 

most demanding district in 

Maryland which included 

Sandy Point State Park and 

the Severn River. Her 

background also includes 

enforcing conservation, 

criminal, boating, and traffic 

law.  

Ms. Mauk is credited with 

being the Joint Enforcement 

Officer for the Nati onal 

Marine Fisheries Service in 

Ocean City, Maryland. Prior 

to accepting the Harbor 

Master position, Ms. Mauk 

was the shift commander for 

Anne Arundel Community 

College Department of Public 

Safety and Police.  

 

Five  New Members 

Attend  ANSA at 

January 

Mem bership 

Meeting.  
ANSA numbers increased by 

five in January.  Joining in on 

the January Potluck and 

Sailing Croatia presentation 

were five new experienced 

sailors, some with boats! 

Following are brief 

descriptions of the new 

members.  When you see 

them at the next membership 

meeting, welcome them 

aboard!  

Elizabeth Benitz .  ANSA met 

Elizabeth through Meetup. 

Elizabeth joined Meetup in 

2014 but waited until January 

2017 to attend her first 

membership meeting.  

Elizabeth has a great deal of 
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sailing experience.  She has 

been sailing and racing for six 

years. She was 0STS with the 

Navy for one year. She sailed 

from Baltimore to St. Maarten 

spending 13 days at sea in 

December.  We look forward 

to Elizabeth sharing her 

sailing experience as one of 

our guest speakers.  When 

you next see Elizabeth, 

ÙÌÔÌÔÉÌÙɯÛÖɯÚÈàɯȿ6ÌÓÊÖÔÌɯ

Aboard!ɀ  

Todd Perry arrived at the 

January membership meeting 

seeking Jim Openshaw.  Todd 

ÞÈÚɯÐÕÛÙÖËÜÊÌËɯÛÏÙÖÜÎÏɯ)ÐÔɀÚɯ

niece, Anne, who worked for 

Todd at the US Department of 

Energy.  Todd has a great deal 

of sailing experience having 

learned to sail on the San 

Francisco Bay.  He began 

sailing 13 foot Flying Junior, 

to a Balboa 26, to a 36 

foot double ended wooden 

ketch. Todd and his wife, 

Pamela, now own a 

Gloucester 15. Welcome 

Aboard, Todd and  Pamela! 

Shelley Castle captains a 28 ft 

Hunter out of Rhode River.  

Shelley is an accomplished 

sailor who can frequently be 

seen on the Bay, across, the 

Bay, and up its tributaries 

with friends having fun and 

enjoying what the Bay has to 

offer.  ANSA look s forward to 

rafting up with Shelley in the 

coming year. When see 

Shelley on her boat, Exodus, 

ÙÌÔÌÔÉÌÙɯÛÖɯÈÚÒȮɯȿ/ÌÙÔÐÚÚÐÖÕɯ

ÛÖɯÉÖÈÙËȮɯ"È×ÛÈÐÕȭɀɯɯ6ÌÓÊÖÔÌȮɯ

Shelley.   

Susan (Sue) Brockman. Sue 

hails from Dunkirk, MD but 

has spent much of her sailing 

experience on the Eastern 

Shore and in the Annapolis 

areas.  On the Eastern Shore, 

Sue raced sailboats with  a 

team headquartered in St. 

Michaels. In the Annapolis 

area, Sue has sailed on 

Pearson 37s in Deale, to C&Cs 

out of Edgewater.  Sue is also 

familiar with Fa ntasea having 

sailed several times last year 

with Tom R ichardson.  

Welcome Aboard, Sue!   

Robert (Bob) Barnes, another 

boat captain, brings his 30ft 

.ɀ#ÈàȮɯ,ÈÙÛÏÈɯ)ÌÈÕȮɯÛÖɯÛÏÌɯ

ANSA family.  Bob hails from 

the Magothy River where 

Martha Jean rests comfortably 

in her marina.  Bob is an 

attorney who prefers sailing.  

Welcome Aboard, Bob! 

 

All She Needs is 

Love (and regular 

maintenance)  
6ÌɀÙÌɯÛÈÓÒÐÕÎɯÈÉÖÜÛɯ%ÈÕÛÈÚÌÈȭɯ 

As the sailing season begins 

anew, maintenance on 

Fantasea will start again.  As 

in the past, Maintenance Day 

is scheduled the second 

Saturday of each month.  The 

hours are 10 to 4.  You can 

come by to help anytime 

during those hours . 

Maintenance Day will begin 

March 11 and continue 

through October.  Every 

member is encouraged to 

spend 16 hours of 

maintenance during the 

sailing season. Hours above 

the requested 16 hours builds 

ÛÖÞÈÙËÚɯȿÍÙÌÌɯÚÈÐÓÚɀȭɯɯ%ÖÙɯÌÝÌÙàɯ

16 hours over the 

recommended contribution 

earns you a free sail.  Be sure 

to enter your name, date and 

hours of services to earn 

credit.  Maintenance Day is a 

lot of fun!  You learn intimate 

details of Fantasea which only 

improves your sailing 

experience.  Maintenance 

Days are posted in the 

calendar attached to the 

newsletter, but check the 

Google calendar to be 

absolutely certain of 

maintenance day schedule.  

The club provides all the 
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tools.  Fantasea requests your 

attention.     

From the Vice  

Commodore   
In the upcoming weeks, look 

for a survey, either through 

email or the web site, asking 

about your sailing 

qualifications.  The Vice 

Commodore chairs the 

qualifications committee. He 

and his committee are 

assembling skills, completed 

training, and sailing 

experience for our records.  

Please respond to the request 

for qualifications when it 

arrives.  

 

Meet  Todd Perry    
Todd Perry and his wife, 

Pamela, learned of ANSA 

through Jim Openshaw's 

niece, Anne.  Anne used to be 

ÖÕɯ3ÖËËɀÚɯÚÛÈÍÍɯÈÛɯÛÏÌɯ42ɯ

Department of Energy.  Anne 

invited Todd and Pamela to 

one of her children's birthday 

parties late last year where 

they met Jim.  As conversation 

evolved, Todd explained how 

he had just bought a small 

boat and realized after a 

couple of trips out that he 

lacked training. 3ÖËËɯËÐËÕɀÛɯ

realize to whom he was 

speaking.  All of us who know 

Jim Openshaw are not 

ÚÜÙ×ÙÐÚÌËɯÛÖɯÓÌÈÙÕɯÖÍɯ)ÐÔɀÚɯ

response.  He said "have I got 

a deal for you!" 

Todd is not a complete notice.  

He has prior experience 

sailing mostly in his teen 

years on San Francisco Bay, 

where a friend and mentor 

had a succession of boats, 

from a 13 foot Flying Junior, 

to a Balboa 26, to a 36 foot 

double ended wooden ketch.  

Some of this sailing, including 

small boat sailing lessons with 

El Toros and Lasers, was on 

local lakes, but for the most 

part, weekend trips, including 

overnighters anchored in the 

lee of various islands, were on 

3ÖËËɀÚɯbeloved SF Bay.  As 

3ÖËËɯÌß×ÓÈÐÕÚȮɯɁIt can be 

pretty rough sailing, 

especially under Golden Gate 

bridge where tides and winds 

combine to whip up l arge and 

ÛÐÎÏÛÓàɯ×ÈÊÒÌËɯÚÞÌÓÓÚȭɂɯ  

During 3ÖËËɀÚɯlate high 

school years, he lived part of 

the summer on Bainbridge 

Island across Puget Sound 

from Seattle, where he sailed a 

small boat in pretty rough 

conditions.  If he didn't time 

things right, he would have to 

row home, after tacking back 

and forth against the tide and 

making little if any progress!   

3ÖËËɀÚɯbest experience of all 

was as crew on a 100 foot 

schooner named the 

Adventurous.  He took two 

10-day trips up into the San 

Juan Islands from Seattle with 

about a dozen other 

teenagers, a few well trained 

20 year olds, and a licensed 

captain.  The Adventurous 

had first been a merchant boat 

along the West Coast during 

the late 19th century.  Then, 

they cut off her masts and 

made in into pilot boat in S F 

bay. Sometime around the 

70s, Todd believes they gave 

her new masts and made her 

into a training ship.  There 

were no winches on the 

Adventurous -- only blocks -- 

and it took up to 10 teenagers 

to haul in her jib!  

Todd met his wife,  Pam, at 

Grinnell College in Iowa 

where, surprisingly, there was 

a sailing club on a little 

reservoir. They both sailed 

and went out a few times with 

some professors who had 

boats. When they arrived in 

DC in the mid -80s, they went 

sailing a few times with 

friends wh o bought boats, 

mostly so that Todd could 
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train them on the basics.  

However, Todd soon learned 

that he was not so enamored 

with hot weather sailing, and 

forgot about sailing for a 

while .  As expected, they had 

children  who are now in 

college and spent most of 

their free time in the 

mountains or at the beach. But 

a year ago Christmas the 

/ÌÙÙàɀÚɯwent to Martinique 

and seeing all of the boats 

there -- mostly cats -- gave 

Todd the sailing bug again.  

Last fall, although they are  

pretty college poor, Todd 

bought a Gloucester 15.  She's 

a trailerable 15 footer with a 

drop down fin ke el and 300 

pounds of ballast.  Todd is a 

bit unsure of her rigging  

though and realized it's a lot 

of work to haul a boat 

somewhere, rig and launch it, 

and then sail in unfamiliar 

waters. Sailing on the 

Potomac near Ft Hunt freaked 

Todd out a bit because he 

realized that he didn't 

understand the navigational 

aids and, wit hout a depth 

finder, wa s always a little 

worried that he would run 

aground. Fortunately, boat 

has a small outboard so Todd 

was able to deal with some of 

the mechanical difficulties he 

had with the rigging by 

motoring back to the launch 

ramp.   

In addition to his renewed 

interest in sailing, Todd and 

Pamela enjoy hiking in the 

mountains, birding, and 

seeing animals in their natural 

habitats. They spend a week 

at the beach each year and 

love to see marine mammals 

and birds when they can. 

Todd and Pamela identify as 

the typical over -worked 

Washington couple.  Todd 

work s on national security 

issues and travel globally as 

part of an international 

nonproliferation outreach 

program.  Pam has worked in 

the conservation community 

forever (Sierra Club, National 

Wildli fe Federation, and now 

National Parks Conservation 

Association) as an advocate 

and organizer, so getting out 

of doors and seeing history 

and nature is for them as good 

as it gets, even if they don't 

get to do it very often.   

Todd is in a history book club  

with a bunch of local 

historians as the token 

political scientist.  Pam is a 

girl scout leader.  3ÖËËɀÚɯbest 

moment ever was being 

elected bosun and taking the 

helm of the Adventurous for 

several afternoons in a row 

back in 1979! 

3ÏÌɯ/ÌÙÙàɀÚɯhave a giant club 

room in their home in 

Greenbelt and is offering their 

home for classes.   

The /ÌÙÙàɀÚɯlook forward to 

working with others on a 

bigger boat again and only 

hope the temperatures does 

not exceed 95 degrees.  Todd 

does not mind the cold or 

rough weather, but in the 

heat, well Todd embraces the 

moniker as a "fair weather 

sailor!"   

 

 

 

Sailing the 

Dalmatian Coast  --

June 2016  
ɭJim Openshaw  

(February 2017) 

This article is about a week of 

sailing off the coast of Croatia 

by six former and current 

ANSA members and guests: 

Jim and Barbara Makin, Dave 

Wilson, Lane Gunter, and Jim 

and Clare Openshaw.  Of the 
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six aboard, three had D-Quals 

(always guaranteeing three 

opinions).

 

Figure 5:  Happy Sailors, minus 

Dave Wilson  

Jim Makin was the chief 

architect, planner, and 

skipper.  Dave Wilson 

assisted Jim in the planning 

right from the start; he also 

collected the best of the 

photos and gave an excellent 

presentation at the 28 January 

2017 ANSA potluck.  I was 

pleased to join them as crew. 

The following Q/A format 

was influenced by the many 

questions we received during 

and after the potluck briefing.  

Supporting pictures appear 

elsewhere in this newsletter. 

WHERE IS CROATIA? 
Not being an expert on 

geography, all I initially knew 

was that Croatia was 

somewhere east of Annapolis 

and far, far away.  Maps, 

Google, and Wikipedia 

helped find and define it and 

credit goes to them for some 

of this paper. 

 

Figure 6:  Map of the Mediterranean  

3ÏÌÙÌɀÚɯÈɯÕÖÙÛÏÌÙÕɯÈÙÔɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯ

Mediterra nean Sea called the 

Adriatic Sea.  It is located 

between the eastern coastline 

of Italy and the countries of 

Slovenia (original home of our 

new First Lady), Croatia, 

Bosnia and Herzegovina, 

Montenegro, and Albaniaɭ

collectively known as the 

Balkan Peninsula.  The 

southern boundary of the 

 ËÙÐÈÛÐÊɯ2ÌÈɯÌÕËÚɯÈÛɯ(ÛÈÓàɀÚɯ

Salento Peninsula and in the 

Strait of Otranto which leads 

to the Ionian Sea.  

The Dalmatian Coast runs 

mostly along Croatia and has 

about 1000 islands.  While 

most are small and 

uninhabited, 15 are greater 

than 20 square miles and with 

populations over 1000.  So 

there are plenty of 

destinations each with 

interesting harbors and 

picturesque, inviting towns. 

Sailing all of the Dalmatian 

Coast would require many 

weeks; our week of sailing 

was in only one small part. 

WHY SAIL CROATIA? 
Croatia is popular with 

sailors.  The latitude at Split, 

Croatia is 43° N whereas 

Annapolis is 39° N, so the 

conditions and climate are 

similar to what we are used to 

here.  The tidal swing at Split 

is a little less than at 

Annapolis.  The water is 

ÈÔÈáÐÕÎÓàɯÊÓÌÈÙȰɯÔÈàÉÌɯÛÏÈÛɀÚɯ

because there are no 

industrial areas nearby. 

 

Figure 7: View from the Bow  

There are lots of nice boats to 

charter.  Sunsail, Moorings, 

and other charter companies 

abound.  The islands are close 

enough and we were never 

out of sight of land.  The 

towns and harbors are tourist 

friendly, good English is 

spoken everywhere.  The 

towns and harbors are old 

and picturesque.  Croatia has 

an interesting history with 

really good land  touring 

available such as in Split and 
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Dubrovnik.

 

Figure 8: One of the Many Beautiful 

Harbors Visited  

WHATõS IT LIKE? 
"ÙÖÈÛÐÈɀÚɯÊÓÐÔÈÛÌɯÊÈÕɯÉÌɯØÜÐÛÌɯ

hot and dry in summer but 

we were too early for that.  It 

can also be rainy and windy 

but we missed that by two or 

three weeks.  Our trip was 5-

10 June which was one week 

before the start of the busy 

sailing season.  We 

experienced very comfortable 

ɁÚÏÖÙÛÚɯÈÕËɯ3-ÚÏÐÙÛɂɯÞÌÈÛÏÌÙȭɯɯ

The wind provided good 

sailing except for one day 

where it was so light we had 

to motor.  We also had one 

partial day of heavy rain (for 

our return sail to the charter 

base in Agana).  The water 

looked inviting but was too 

cold to interest us; we saw 

only a handful of hearty 

swimmers.   

 

WHAT BOAT DID YOU 

CHARTER? 
We chartered Barla, a sloop 

rigged Jeanneau 51 with a nice 

galley, electric winches, and 4 

cabins (each with its own 

head).  She was new last 

season and our cruise was her 

first this season.  The tanks 

were plenty big and we did 

not have to re-fuel nor take on 

additional potable water.  We 

had plenty of room and used 

the fourth cabin to store 

luggage.  There were paper 

charts in a binder, an on board 

chartplotter, and an autohelm 

which we used occasionally. 

 

Figure 9:  Home for 7 Days -- s/v 

Barla 

HOW WELL DID THE 

BOAT HANDLE?  
We raised the mainsail, furled 

the jib, and trimmed the sails 

with a push of a button.  (I 

wonder if we can get electric 

winches for Fantasea.)  She 

had nice lines and sailed well 

with his and her steeri ng 

wheels.  With very high 

ÙÌÓÐÈÉÐÓÐÛàȮɯÞÌɯËÐËÕɀÛɯÏÈÝÌɯÛÖɯ

do any engine checks.  There 

was virtually no prop walk (!) 

and, along with the powerful 

bow-thruster, the boat was as 

easy to back as to motor 

forward.  I could get used to 

that.

 

Figure 10: At the Helm  

DID YOU ANCHOR, 

MOOR, OR DOCK?  
Docking was the most 

popular preference among the 

ÖÛÏÌÙɯÉÖÈÛÌÙÚɯÈÕËɯÛÏÈÛɀÚɯÞÏÈÛɯ

we did each time.  It allowed 

us easy access to the town 

anytime.  We never used the 

dinghy.  All boats used the 

stern-to Med Moor system of 

docking.  

 

Figure 11: Docked for the Evening  

Each slip had one or two 

ɁÓÈáàɯÓÐÕÌÚɂɯÈÛÛÈÊÏÌËɯÛÖɯÛÏÌɯ

dock and running 

perpendicular from the dock 

far forward to a deep anchor 

or heavy concrete weight.  We 

backed very close to the pier 

and followed the commands 

of the dockmaster (there is 
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one on duty 24/7 at each of the 

popular ports).  

 

Figure 12: Backing in to the Slip  

When the stern was close 

enough to the dock, he raised 

the lazy line which we 

grabbed with a boat hook, 

walked it hand -over-hand to 

the bow, and fastened it to the 

bow cleat.  Sometimes there 

was one for each side.  

Meanwhile the dockmaster 

tossed two stern lines to us 

which we made fast to the 

stern cleats, securing the 

stern.  Then we tensioned the 

bow line (lazy line), securing 

the bow.  These three lines 

held the boat very well.  The 

boat had a gangplank which 

we then laid from the stern to 

the dock.  Carefully walking 

the gangplank was all that 

was needed to go ashore - this 

worked well, while sober.  

 

Figure 13: The Gangplank  

DO THE CHARTER 

COMPANIES REQUIRE 

PROOF OF 

COMPETENCY? 
All the literature from the 

charter companies emphasize 

the sizzle.  It also says at least 

one of the crew needs to have 

appropriate experience.  It 

was only when we dug 

deeper that we discovered to 

our amazement that they have 

a specific list of recognized 

sailing certificates from each 

country and that for the US 

the only certificates they 

recognize are from the 

American Sailing Association 

(ASA) and the US Sailing 

Association (USSA).  Our 

research found this relatively 

new government requirement 

was also required by the 

authorities of most countries 

bordering the Mediterranean.  

3ÏÌàɯÕÖÛɯÖÕÓàɯËÐËÕɀÛɯ

recognize sailing certificates 

from the US Navy but also 

from the US Coast Guard!  

But the charter companies say 

not to worry, if you show up 

without a proper certificate, 

they would provide a captain 

ɬ at your expense and who 

would also require his/her 

own cabin ɬ and you can 

figure what that might 

ÐÔ×Óàȱȭȭ 

A couple months prior to our 

departure date, one of our 

original crew, who had the 

proper ASA ratings, had to 

drop out due to personal 

reasons.  That left the 

remaining six of us, all 

without an ASA rating, 

needing to quickly regroup.  

Fortunately Jim Makin was 

willing to challenge the 

required ASA ratings by 

quickly taking required tests 

including an on -the-water 

demonstration of his skills 

near his home in Virginia.  He 

passed so handily that the 

testers asked if he would like 

to become an ASA instructor!

 

Figure 14: Boat Inspection  

WHERE DID YOU GO? 
We bareboat chartered from 

Sunsail out of Agana, Croatia, 

ÓÖÊÈÛÌËɯÈÕɯÏÖÜÙɀÚɯËÙÐÝÌɯ

northwest of Split.  We 

arrived at the boat on 

Saturday, 4 June, added some 

additional provisions (wine, 

fresh fruit, and vegetables) to 

those we previously ordered 

(and already aboard), 

ÈÛÛÌÕËÌËɯÈɯÚÒÐ××ÌÙɀÚɯÉÙÐÌÍÐÕÎȮɯ

showed the company our 

sailing plan (they heartily 

concurred), stayed aboard 
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that night, practiced t wo 

stern-to dockings the next 

morning, and departed for 

our cruise in good spirits and 

full of confidence.  Our actual 

sail plan with approximate 

distances follows:  

 

 

 

 

 

JUNE 2016   FROM TO DIST 

5, Sun.  

 

Agana base Milna Village  

Brac Island    

20nm 

6, Mon.     Milna Village  

 

Vis Town, Vis Island   22nm 

7, Tues.    Vis Town  Palmizana Marina, 

 St Clement Is 

 

20nm 

8, Wed.     Palmizana 

Marina  

Komiza Village,  

Vis Island  

 

24nm 

9, Thur.     Komiza Village  Maslinica,  

Solta Island 

26nm 

10, Fri.      Maslinica Agana Base  10nm 

Total distance sailed:      122 

 

 

 

Figure 18: Scene from Croatia 

  

 

 

 Figure 15:  Map of Cruise Area  

 

Figure 17: Scene from Croatia 

 
 

Figure 16: Scene from Croatia 



  

ANNAPOLIS NAVAL SAILING ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER FEBRUARY 2017, PAGE 10 

 

On our way to Palmizana 

Marina on 7 June, we did a 

close pass of the very busy 

Hvar Town which is on par 

with Annapolis Harbor and 

very picturesque.  Later that 

afternoon, we took a water 

taxi from St. Clement Island 

back to Hvar Town for a nice 

stroll and another great 

dinner ashore; the taxi ride 

back against the wind and 

waves was wet and wild ɬ it 

was fun. 

 

Figure 19: Water Taxi 

WHY ARE THE ATONS 

BACKWARDS IN THE 

PICTURES? 
In the 1970s and 1980, the 

International Association of 

Lighthouse Authorities 

(IALA), unable to reach 

unanimity among the voting 

members, divided the world 

into two regions for purp oses 

of the red and green colors of 

the Aids to Navigation 

(ATONS).  They assigned 

Region B to the Americas, 

Japan, South Korea, and the 

Phillipines and designated 

Red Right Returning; and 

they assigned Region A to the 

rest of the world (including 

Croatia) and assigned Red 

Left Returning.  So we had to 

quickly get used to this color 

reversal.  Most of the marks 

were easy to find but some 

presented a real challenge.  

We found binoculars to be 

very useful and our skipper 

considered them critical gear. 

WHAT IS REQUIRED 

FOR A SUCCESSFUL 

CRUISE? 
First and foremost is 

meticulous, pre-trip planning.  

Key is learning about the 

weather patterns, tides, 

currents, wind conditions, 

knowing the limitations and 

preferences of the crew, and 

learning the dates of the high, 

shoulder, and low seasons.  

Many areas of the world have 

very intense weather 

conditions at certain times of 

the year, common knowledge 

to the local folks but which 

can be a bad surprise to 

visitors.  Selection of the 

charter company, their 

location, services, and types of 

available boats are all very 

important.  Carefully 

establishing a day-by-day sail 

plan, with possible backups or 

alternatives, is very useful.  

One needs to learn the sailing 

customs of the local area 

including the facilities 

available at each of the 

intended ports.  

WHAT WAS 

MEMORABLE? 
While we are so accustomed 

to very flat lands all around 

the Chesapeake, the Croatian 

ÐÚÓÈÕËÚɯÏÈÝÌɯÚÔÈÓÓɯȹȃƖƔƔƔɀȺɯ

ÔÖÜÕÛÈÐÕÚɯÙÐÎÏÛɯÛÖɯÛÏÌɯÞÈÛÌÙɀÚɯ

edge.  Thus the harbor towns 

sat high, were in plain view as 

we approached, and were old 

and very picturesque. 

We thoroughly enjoyed 

strolling through the towns, 

examining menus at the many 

ɁÔÖÔ-and-×Ö×ɂɯÖ×ÌÕɯÈÐÙȮɯ

waterfront restaurants, taking 

pictures, seeing the small local 

fishing vessels, eating local 

meals at comfortable prices, 

examining the sights, visiting 

the churches and small 

museums, and topping off the 

evening with some tasty 

gelato.

 

Figure 20: A Very Memorable Trip  
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SO HOW MUCH DOES 

SOMETHING LIKE THIS 

COST? 
The approximate expenses in 

USD for two for the week of 

sailing were: 

 3,300 Airline tickets  

 2,300 share of boat 

charter, provisioning, 

and expenses 

    400 meals ashore 

    300 contribution to 

the kitty for misc.  

ANY CONCLUDING 

REMARKS? 
Other ANSA members have 

sailed Croatia.  At the June 

2012 ANSA potluck, former 

member Anne Bastian gave a 

slide presentation of a Singles 

on Sailboats sail of Croatia.  

They chartered six boats from 

Moorings out of Dubrovnik.  

Her trip plus ours represent a 

handful of members so far.  

Now, ho w about you?  If you 

find some adventurous ANSA 

members and plan well, you 

too could sail Croatia!  

 

Figure 21:  Marina at which Charter 

Company is Located  

 

 

Figure 22: Scene from Croatia  

 

 

Figure 23:  Scene from the Croatia  

 

 

Figure 24: Scenes from Croatia 

 

Figure 25: Scene from Croatia  

 

Figure 26: Scene from Croatia  

 

 

Figure 27: Scene from Croatia 

 

 








